



DELMAR, NEW YORK

SEPTEMBER 1957

Commander: Adjutant

Herbert Drew Arnold Mosmen 1st Vice Commander: Harold Jorgensen 2nd Vice Commander: Richard Leaseth

Finance Officer: Richard Dalton

3rd Vice Commander: Starley Klett

GREETINGS! No, this is not from your Draft Board, but is just one way of saying "Hello" from Post #1040 at the opening of another year. We hope this will be another banner year for the Post. Of course, all depends on you, your attendance at Meetings, at activities, at committee meetings, etc. We are looking for real active participation this year, especially from the new members. So much for the "pep talk".

MEETINGS: Post meeting, September 3rd., Tuesday, at 8:30 P.M.

Executive meeting, September 9th., Monday

Post Meeting, September 16th., Monday, at 8:30 P.M.

Meetings will start exactly at 8:30 P.M.!! They say "Seeing is believing", so we hope most of you will be there to see. Meetings will be as brief as possible and to the point.

ACTIVITIES: We are planning a Men Only Party, on Saturday, October 5th., at the Post to replace the Steak Roast. This is World Series Weekend. It will start early in the afternoon and will include barbecued chicken, and plenty of other food, beer, etc. Tickets will be reasonable and in unlimited numbers. Save the date!

KITCHEN: Many of you have worked on the kitchen and watched its progress. Bill Johnston has done a fine job as the coordinator of this project. He and Bud Mosmen have spent most of their spare hours on the work. So many people and organizations deserve thanks for thier donations of labor and material that we have decided to wait until the end of the job before making acknowledgements. In the meantime, we want to report that Connie Gander has made a generous cash donation of \$50.00 to the kitchen fund. This leads us to say that any cash donation, large or small, will be very gratefully accepted.

Have you contributed any time to the kitchen job? Perhaps you have not been called. If not, please contact Bill Johnston or Bud Mosmen and volunteer your services. No previous experience required!

CONVENTIONS: Harold Barkhuff and Stanley Klett attended the Department Convention in Syracuse, August 1st - 3rd. The County Convention in Watervliet was attended by Herb Drew, Harold Barkhuff, Dick Lenseth, Charles Wiley and Frank Nealon.

BASEBALL: Our Legion Baseball team went through a rather unsuccessful season this summer, but it was good experience for the boys, and we think most of the same boys will be back next year TO SET THE REST OF THE LEAGUE ON ITS EAR. In spite of good coverage by all the newspapers, attendance by legion members was pitiful. Cliff Van Dyck, manager did a great job, and was very ably assisted by Harold Williams, Dick Dalton, Monty Montrose and Marr Hinckleman.

Whitman Daniels was elected a Vice-Commander of the Albany County Committee, American Legion. We are sure Whit will do a fine job in this capacity.